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3rd September 2021 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

KS1 Pupils 

 

It was wonderful to welcome our children and their families back into our school today. All of the 

children have settled back into school life and we look forward to a successful year.   

 

As with my previous letter, we have worked hard over the summer break and we continue to work on 

our risk assessment to ensure we minimise risk to each year group, taking account of the new 

guidance.  We are always open to feedback and listen to feedback from our families and community 

on any issues that may present themselves. To that end, we have adapted our KS1 school start and 

finish times to better support our families. Please see below the changes that will take place in KS1, 

from Monday 6th September: 

 

• Start times: the gates will be opened at 8:50am for all children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2. 

Parents will still enter using the top Pemberton Road gates and will still be expected to exit via the 

lower Pemberton road gate. We expect parents to drop their child off promptly and move on 

quickly as to not create an area of overcrowding. All children should be in school, ready to learn, by 

9am. 

• Finish times: Reception: 3:15pm, Year 1 and Year 2 3:20pm. Parents will still enter using the top 

Pemberton Road gates and will still be expected to exit via the lower Pemberton road gate. We 

ask that parents move on promptly at the end of the day as to not cause any overcrowding. 

• Children will enter the school building by themselves and parents will not be permitted in the 

building. 

 

Year  Start time:  

Gates open at 

8:50 for a 9am 

start 

Finish time 

Reception 8:50 3:15 

Year 2 8:50 3:20 

Year 1 8:50 3:20 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
 

         Neil Reilly 

Deputy Head teacher 


